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To: Christopher McCue
M. Scott Carpenter Elementary School
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Subject: Annual Public Notification of
Asbestos inspection Reports

Date: September 22, 2022

As we begin a new school year, every Principal is required to notify all building
staff and students of the existing district wide Asbestos Management Plan that is
in place.

A hard copy of the attached notification needs to be distributed to all staff and
students as soon as possible once the school year begins.

A copy of this notification should be filed in your white A.H.E.R.A. binder as well.

Please return a copy of this letter, signed, to my office indicating that you have
distributed this notification to all staff and students.

Thank you in advance for your time and assistance. Please feel free to contact the
Plant Services Department if you have any questions.
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Old Bridge Board of Education

September 1, 2022
ANNUAL NOTIFICATION — ASBESTOS INSPECTION REPORTS
Dear Parents and Staff,

Per the United States Environmental Protection Agency’s (USEPA), “Asbestos
Hazard Emergency Response Act” (AHERA), 40 CFR 763.93, inspections for the
presence of ashestos containing building materials has been completed, and an
Asbestos Management Plan developed for all district properties.

In compliance with the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA),
periodic physical surveillance of asbestos containing materials will be performed
every six months. The law also requires re-inspections of all asbestos containing
materials, of all district properties, be performed every three years.

The results of the periodic surveillance and re-inspections are on file in the main
office of all district schools.

In July 2022, a required periadic surveillance was performed. The resuit of this
inspection confirmed that these materials do not pose any immediate threat or
health risk in the foreseeable future, as long as, they continue to be properly
maintained.

Removal and repair to asbestos containing materials were performed at the
following schools: Old Bridge High School, Salk Middle School, Glenn Pre-School,
Cooper Elementary School, Schirra Elementary School and Madison Park
Elementary School during the 2021-2022 school year.

Should you have any questions or require additional information, piease contact
Ernest Tricomi, Director of Plant Services at 732-360-4507.
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